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Thank you, everyone, for your cooperation.

RV Lot
by Janice Aiken

There have been questions coming to us about the increase of fees for the 
RV Lot. In researching RV Lots, we found that the fees for Public RV Lot 

storage is far more than what we charge. In addition, most of those do not have 
dump sites.

Our fees have not increased for a number of years. This issue was brought 
to the Budget Committee and they did their due diligence and sent it on to the 
Board for approval.

The question being asked is: “Why was there no notification?” The Budget 
meetings were open for any member to join the committee and see how the 
budgeting process goes. The posted minutes of November 27, 2018 and approved 
December 10, 2018 also list the increase across the Board. RV was listed as  
1. Large RV space $550, 2. Medium RV space $450, 3. Small RV space $350.

Heartfelt Thanks
from the Country Cottage Crew

Thank you so much to the people who filled our stockings at Christmas 
time. It is so appreciated. We love serving this community.  

Announcement 
from BOD

from BOD President Janice Aiken

WEG General Manager, Tom Staskiewicz, is no longer with Woodburn 
Estates and Golf. Dawn Cole will be the unpaid Interim Administrator 

until we hire a new GM or Administrator. Dawn is available to take calls and 
answer questions. The Treasurer, Linda Hepburn, is continuing to transition us 
over in the accounting system.

Please be patient with the Office Staff and Board as we go through this 
transition. Thank you.
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Glen Barlow
FOR SALE:  Like new 6 month old “Flex steel” swivel/rocker Recliner – Beige in 
color $300 OBO. 503-856-6560.

FOR SALE: Rubbermaid plastic Patio Storage Bench. Several years old, but 
always used in garage, never outside. 52 inches long, 25 inches high, and 25 inches 
deep. $40 OBO. Call Cheryl or Judi @ 971-444-1000 and leave a message please.

Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
February 8, 2019

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, Jan 31, 9:30 a.m.
We LOVE to have your free ads and articles.  

The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send  
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com. 

When submitting free ads be sure to include your MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

LHAMBERGER@HOTMAIL.COM

SENIOR DISCOUNT!

WALLBERG
PAINTING
COMPANY
RESIDENTIAL PAINTING CCB#89869

1141 11TH AVE SW
ALBANY, OREGON 97321

Office (503) 581-2035
Cell (541) 936-1126

We are pleased to be able to  
provide our customers with a  
quality job at a competitive  
price.

WEB ADDRESS
WWW.WALLBERGPAINTING.COM

INTERIOR  
PAINTING

EXTERIOR  
PAINTING

STAINING

CABINET  
REFINISHING

WALLPAPER  
HANGING

WALLPAPER  
REMOVAL

"Jeff did a great  
job! Very pleased."  
- Gary Batte

"Jeff did work for  
us in the past and  
did an excellent  
job. He sweats the  
details." - Ted  
Mindon

Woodburn 
AA Meeting
How It Works — Men's Group

Saturday • 7:30 p.m.

Immanuel Lutheran Church
1036 E Lincoln Street
Woodburn, OR 97071

Meeting entry is at 
the back of the church in the  

basement meeting room.

WANTING 
TO BUY

Pocket knives of all kinds
Hunting knives all varieties

Also...
Military items

Guns new and old 
with or without ammo

Call David,
a Woodburn Estates resident

Home: 503 981-3185 
(leave a message)

Shop: 503 651-3205

Service - Repair - Installation
503-233-1779

Serving Woodburn since 1989  |  CCB#64597
www.bensheating.com

Senior Discount

20%
Off service and repair only

We ServiceAll Brands!

BEN’S HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING

NEWS AROUND THE
NEIGHBORHOOD
Oregon Trail Pitchpipers Program

by Don Valentine 
How about a trip down memory lane featuring your favorite turns from 

yesteryear? Saturday, February 16, 2019, at 3:00 pm is the day, and Richard 
R. Brown Fine Arts Center, 950 SW Fifth Ave., Canby, Oregon is the place, to 
enjoy their Barbershop-style of music. 

General admission is $15 for adults and $7.50 for children. For more 
information please call Don Valentine 520-360-9749. Please visit the website: 
https://squareup.com/store/oregon-trail-pitchpipers.

Princeton Road Potluck
by Linda Hanson 
I had seen that other streets had get-togethers but not Princeton Rd. I asked 

a long-time neighbor about this and he said it used to happen but no one had 
initiated it in a long time. Perhaps it is time.  

Let’s gather on Friday, February 8 at 5 p.m. in the Dining Hall of the clubhouse.  
Bring a dish to share and your own table service (plates and silverware) and your 
own non-alcoholic drink. We might be able to figure out the coffee pot. A video 
of my recent trip to volunteer in South Africa will be shown. Feel free to invite 
friends, we’re not exclusive!

Call with questions or even to let us know you are coming. Linda Hanson  
541-633-9626.

Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club
by Bill Coleman, Chairman 
RE: “Valentine’s Ball”
Melt the chilly winter weather at “The Valentine's Ball” on Saturday, 

February 9, at Woodburn Estates & Golf Auditorium, located at 1776 Country 
Club Road. The fun begins at 7:00 p.m. sharp, with “Primetime” debuting a 
variety of smooth and sophisticated traditional swingin’ dance tunes.

Activities hosted by Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club are open to 
the public, featuring entertainment designed for adults. A $10.00 cover charge 
allows you into the party for all the fun and dancing, and the opportunity to 
sample an assortment of snacks and desserts provided by our friends at Cascade 
Park Retirement Community.

Your admission also provides entry in the evening's door prize drawing, 
and the chance to win a big cash prize by participating in the 50/50 raffle. We 
proudly offer an assortment of imported and domestic beers, and wine by the 
glass for a nominal fee, or bring your favorite wine and we’ll gladly cork it for 
you.  Reserve a table of four or more by calling JoAnn at 509 994-3499.

Next up: It's a “Spring Fling!” … a fun filled party with dancing and surprises 
featuring the bluesy sounds of “Taska” on Saturday, April 27.

In Memory Of...
Henrikson, Gary – November 26, 2018
Thatcher, Alice – December 14, 2018
Shew, Mary Lou (FR) - January 2, 2019
Scholer, Robert – January 14, 2019 
Plowman, Jack – January 16, 2019
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Traveler's 
Report

by Linda Hanson
I went to South Africa and volunteered at a children’s home. Here are some of 

the kids with the News & Views I took with me. A neighbor made a slide show of 
some pictures and videos from my trip. It is an hour long. 

There have been a few who have shown interest in seeing it, so I have arranged 
a Princeton Road Potluck – which is open to everyone – and will be presenting 
my slide show in the clubhouse dining hall on Friday, February 8, 5 p.m. at the 
potluck. 

Bring a dish to share and your own table service (plates and silverware) and 
your own non-alcoholic drink. We might be able to figure out the coffee pot. Feel 
free to invite friends, we’re not exclusive! Call with questions or even to let us 
know you are coming. Linda Hanson 541-633-9626.

by Rita Girard
The monthly meeting was called to order on January 7th by President Becky 

Butts. The minutes of our December meeting were read by Secretary, Katie Taylor. 
Rita Girard reported on the financial activity and the balance in the account. Mary 
Schueler and Judy Spires will be celebrating birthdays in February. Volunteers for 
church linens were Barbara Rose-Cox Feb. 1-14 and Becky Butts Feb. 15-28.

Barbara Wilson reported on upcoming events. A senior luncheon will be held 
in Rubis Hall on January 25th at 11:30. A women’s Bible Study group will be 
starting Feb. 1st. She is attending the monthly presentations January 12, February 
9, March 9, and April 13 at Mount Angel Abbey. She has room for one more rider 
if they will contact her.

Rita Girard reported that she had visited Leona and John Wheatland and they 
were doing well. Leona is limited in the amount of activities she can do but her 
smile is still there. Some of our members have moved to Independent Living 
facilities. Barbara Campbell is living at Cascade Park and Judy Spires recently 
moved to Country Meadows.

Chef Becky Butts treated us to a cabbage soup and a hamburger vegetable 
soup, homemade bread, pineapple upside down cake and a lemon cake with lemon 
pudding filling that was to die for.

If you wish to join us we will be meeting February 4th at 10:00 in the Woodburn 
Estates Dining Hall.

St. Monica’s Circle

by Anna Phillips
When I was a young woman, rubber sandals with a strap running through the 

crack between your toes were called “thongs”. Later, someone invented bikinis 
with a strap running between the crack in butt cheeks and stole the word “thong”.

At that point, those rubber shoes became “flip flops”, for the sound they made 
as they slapped the ground. They could call those new bikinis “flip flops” too, for 
the way they look from behind.

Rubber Robber

steve@ahrecpa.com

STEVE ROSSMAN, CPA
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✓ CARPET
✓ VINYL

✓ HARDWOOD
✓ LUXURY VINYL

✓ LAMINATE
✓ TILE

AND MORE!

HUGE SAVINGS!

24403 S Hwy 99E, Canby  l  503-266-4095  l  mclarenscarpetonecanby.com

Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

Bill Pay llc
Keeping your bills organized and paid

PO Box 336 • Hubbard, OR 97032
Ph. 503-982-1012 • Cell 503-209-9853

Diana Wells
diana@billpayllc.com

Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.
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Annie Kirsch
503-989-1124

Darla Clark, SRES
503-702-5640

Tonia Ellington
971-409-4537

Nancy Bellinger, GRI
503-467-1751

James Audritsh
503-951-2366

Gina Audritsh
503-951-2344

George Bean
503-752-7263

Amanda Burlingham
503-951-1185

Kerin Ostrom, GRI
503-510-2259

Erica Haworth
503-984-1345

Stephanie Wells
503-931-9122

Jack Berkey, GRI
503-989-1421

Dave Christoff, CRS, GRI
Owner & Principal Broker

503-989-1676

Bill Leder
503-951-2221

Beef Stroganoff

All-You-Can-Eat Tacos

Stir Fry

Nachos

Phoenix Renovations  

A Division of Phoenix Products, LLc.                                                  
(503)975-7531 

For all of Your Residential          
Remodeling Needs! 

Terry Little 
General Contractor 
CCB# 224152  Bonded & Insured 

Sara’s Salon & Barber
Everyday Senior Specials

Sara 
(mobile) 

503-980-8759

965 N. Cascade Drive, Suite A

We specialize in all your haircare needs. Mani/Pedi too. 
Mon - Sat  |  Hours vary  |  Call for appointment

Rachael, Yolanda, 
and Lonna 

503-902-0553

Submitted by Win Boulch
A is for Apple, and B is for Boat,
That used to be right, but now it won't float!
Age before Beauty is what we once said,
But let's be a bit more realistic instead.

Now A's for Arthritis; B's the Bad back,
C is the Chest pains, perhaps cardiac?
D is for Dental Decay and Decline,
E is for Eyesight, can't read that top line!

F is for Fissures and Fluid retention,
G is for Gas which I'd rather not mention.
H is High blood pressure--I'd rather it low;
I for Incisions with scars you can show.

J is for Joints, out of socket, won't mend,
K is for Knees that crack when they bend.
L for Libido, what happened to sex?
M is for Memory, I forget what comes next.

N is Neuralgia, in nerves way down low;
O is for Osteo, the bones that don't grow!
P for Prescriptions, I have quite a few,
Just give me a pill and I'll be good as new!

Q is for Queasy, is it fatal or flu?
R for Reflux, one meal turns to two.
S for Sleepless nights, counting my fears,
T for Tinnitus; there's bells in my ears!

U is for Urinary; big troubles with flow;
V is for Vertigo, that's "dizzy," you know.
W is for Worry, NOW what's going 'round?
X is for X ray, and what might be found.

Y is another year I'm left here behind,
Z is for zest that I still have-- in my mind.
I've survived all the symptoms, my body's deployed,
And I've kept twenty-six doctors fully employed!

The New 
Alphabet
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RETIREMENT
COMMUNITY

503.981.0033 
950 North Cascade Drive 
Woodburn, OR 97071 
CascadeParkRetirement.com

Call to schedule your  
personalized tour and  
complimentary meal.

Your loved one can live the life they deserve in our  
premier retirement community —where comfort,  

security and fun matter most.

12
14

84

Lee & Sue

by Lucca Michele Philippe Soloff-Pellegrino (Lani Biddle’s great-nephew, age 13)
Anne Rusconi once recalled, "Words travel worlds. Translators do the driving." This means that when a person is learning 

a new language, it is useful to have someone guide them but they must also make an effort to achieve their goals. I have used 
my ability to speak multiple languages more than ever this past year than in my life! 

Last year, there were two new students. They thought they were completely bilingual, but they were not. For the first 
English classes, I translated the teachers' instructions. I never would've imagined it would last four months, alas it did. 
Although I had to focus on my work and their comprehension, I managed to do both. Along the way I made friendships, 
and I am proud to say I shaped two students, and they sometimes even got better grades than me. When my class was 
writing bilingual essays last year, I peer-edited a new student's essay. Before handing [in] the essays, our teacher decided to 
grade them for class. He (the new student) happened to have the best grade! This was a combination of his imagination and 
my vocabulary! After a few months of guidance and living in the U.S., they can 
basically speak English fluently. 

Another very positive aspect of being bilingual is showing off. Naturally, I 
seem smart if I am to translate a report card or a complicated sentence. Sometimes, 
if I go in a foreign country, people will often ask "Tell me something in English." 
and then I say "Hi, I'm Lucca" and I start hearing many "Oohs" and "Aahs." For 
me, saying that is really normal, but for others, hearing this seems quite complex! 

Some people do not understand how fascinating it is to be bilingual. But, when 
they start learning a language and then become fluent, thanks to translators, they 
will never regret it. Try to learn a new language, see how much fun it will be!

How Has Being 
Bilingual Shaped Me?

by Anna Phillips
A quiet Friday surrounded by blankets, pillows and a bag of Fritos. The 

television above the fireplace holds our attention, while our little Schnauzer begs 
for hers.

I’m pretty stingy with treats, and she soon leaves the couch in favor of her bed 
by the fire. It is a perfect end to a busy week and we don’t last long before we head 
down the hall to bed. I’ll clean up the mess in the morning.

Snuggled down in bed, we chat a few minutes, then say our goodnights.
Sometime later, I’m awakened. I sit straight up in bed, and shake my husband 

as I say, “Hon, wake up!  I hear a noise.” I listen hard, head tilted to the side as 
I detect an unusual sound. It’s rhythmic, and has a rattle to it that reminds me of 
Darth Vader. I feel chills running up my neck and into my ears, and can’t really 
discern if the rush of sound is in my head or really, truly a threat.

“Henry, wake up!” I’m now shaking him, hard, and he finally responds.
“What? What’s going on?” Then he snaps on the bedside light and looks out 

toward the hallway, a curious look on his face. “What the Hell is that?” Henry is 
not the kind of guy who hesitates. He is up and out the door in a heartbeat. The 
next thing I hear is him laughing. I mean, roll on the floor, gut-busting laughter. I 
climb out of bed and join him in the hallway.

There is our little Schnauzer with her head stuck in the Frito bag. With each 
labored breath she takes the bag rattles, in and out, in and out. “For God’s sake, 
Henry! Take the bag off her head before she quits breathing!”

Snacks

by Donna Wood  
In cleaning out a forgotten corner of my house this week, I came across my 

“LAUGH BOOK”, a collection of mementos scattered around that I didn’t know 
what else to do with, but didn’t want to throw away. In it are pictures of the mini-
dachshund I share and a lot of dog cartoons. Also a photo of the black cat I once 
had named Mouser. 

Naturally, there are many golf mementos: a picture of me with my first 
foursome when I was just learning the game – Betty Aldrich, Sandy Wessel, Patsy 
Hansen and me. I can’t help but laugh when I think of all the funny things that 
happened with those three. Another picture, taken on the golf course, of me with 
friend Carolyn Wallace. Of course these are followed by lots of golf cartoons and 
a picture from the News & Views of Bob Bong standing over a mole hole holding 
his putter with which he got his first “mole in one”.

Other photos are of my youngest step-daughter Erin, my oldest step-son Mario, 
a Guess jean ad with a picture of a man from Eugene, whom I’ve known since he 
was young, and pictures of close friends from the past with whom I enjoyed good 
times. Many other cartoons are of science, travel or political topics.

There are a few serious things, too. A note from my baby brother written on the 
cardboard holder of his high school graduation picture, thanking me for helping 
him grow up. He lived on our mint farm with me for three summers. I got him his 
first jobs and taught him how to drive. Thank you notes from a couple of nephews 
for their graduation gifts. 

It never fails to bring joy to my being when I read through my Laugh Book. It 
ends with this challenge: “Today is your day to let go of things that no longer serve 
you.” This might be good advice for anyone.

My Laugh Book

2018-10-12 McCully (2colx6inch color) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     503-981-6000     www.mccullyrealty.com 
 
 

LOCAL BROKERS 
Do the Best Job! 

 

McCully Realty is the leader. Call us 
 

    
        

  McCully  
     R   E   A   L   T   Y 

 

                                                                  
     Pauline Podawiltz                   Keith Rapp                Carol Wellington 
          503-989-5555                       971-506-1719                      971-983-9911 

                                       
          Jim White                         Jeanie White       Jaime White 
          503-569-4965            503-569-7210        503-910-0701 
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by Gloria Osborn  
It is tempting to think of the Eastern U.S. as wall-to wall cities with very little 

green space between them, but that is not true. There are many places that have 
been touched only lightly by human hands; and there are wilderness areas where 
one can lose oneself in the quietness of untrampled nature. My late husband and I 
lived in New Hampshire and we sought out such places often.

True, we camped with an RV in some campgrounds – usually dry camping in 
remote areas – but we were mostly backpackers who headed into the backcountry. 
We pushed deep into the mountains of N.H. and Maine on foot, but also some of 
our trips were by canoe. 

One of our favorite canoe trips was to Lake Umbagog, a large body of water 
that straddles the border between New Hampshire and Maine. There were no lake 
cottages, and the shores belonged to the creatures who lived there, which from 
time to time, included us. We would simply find an appealing bit of shoreline and 
set up camp. 

Another favorite place was in Maine along the Magalloway River (whose 
waters eventually emptied into Lake Umbagog). It was always fun to put the 
canoe into the river and spend a few hours enjoying the riverside scenery. But we 
had to be alert too. Once, we were moving downstream and almost collided with 
a cow moose who was swimming across the river; and another time we passed 
uncomfortably close to the shore where a mama bear and her two cubs stood 
watching us. Most of the creatures we met were more frightened of us than we 
were of them, but bears and moose can be dangerous. I remember one time where 
we had spent the evening sitting on a log at our wilderness campfire, and when we 
got up the next morning, we discovered that during the night a bear had come by 
and torn that log apart looking for grubs.

One of our more memorable trips involved a hike up a Maine mountain. We met 
a ranger who told us that there was an old watch tower at the top of this particular 
mountain, and we decided to go up to see it with the intention of camping at the 
top. He assured us that the trail was well marked and that, in fact, it had been 
worked on recently. 

The mountains in N.H. and Maine are very old and have been worn down to 
a few thousand feet in height by eons of erosion. A trip to the top of one can be 
usually be done in a day or less on a good trail. 

At daybreak the next morning we loaded up our packs and started up the trail. 
It was a good trail, at first…but the higher we went the less well-maintained it 
became until by early afternoon it was marked only by irregularly spaced bits of 
cloth tied to branches. We found ourselves fighting our way through brush and 
brambles. Should we turn back? The sun had already started on its western path, 
and since we were closer to the top of the mountain than to the bottom we decided 
to push on. 

As we stood discussing the decision, we heard a slight rustle in the bushes 
behind us. We turned and found, about thirty feet away, a huge bull moose. He was 
an impressive sight with a massive set of antlers, and he was staring right at us. It 
was in the fall of the year, during the rutting season, when bull moose are known 
to be short-tempered and dangerous. We froze. 

He looked at us and we looked at him. We had no weapons with us, and if he 
charged us, we would be in deep trouble. He looked us over for a few minutes and 
then, I guess, he decided we weren’t worth the trouble so he turned and went back 
the way he had come. Definitely a memorable encounter!  

But the next memorable happening was the result of our own inattention, a real 
rookie mistake.

We knew that the mountains were laced with springs providing streamlets of 
pure cold water. We had mentioned water to the ranger and he told us there were 
many springs on the mountain we were preparing to climb. Water is heavy to carry 
so we took a couple bottles with us, but not a lot. Sure enough, we came across 
springs where we drank our fill. However, climbing a mountain is thirsty work 
and we had failed to notice that the closer to the top we got the fewer springs there 
were. In fact, when we finally reached the watch tower, we realized we hadn’t seen 
water for quite a while – and we were thirsty – very thirsty! We searched around 
the mountaintop area but there was no water there.

I was utterly exhausted. The “hike” had proven to be much more demanding 
than we had bargained for. But we needed water!  

The sky was now that golden-rosy pink that precedes twilight. Nevertheless, 
my husband volunteered to go back down the mountain to the last spring we had 
seen and fill up every container we had with water. I promised, after a short rest, 
I would be able to set up camp. I did, and he did. And so we survived the night.

The old watch tower was interesting and I tried to imagine people spending 
whole summers in one like this while keeping watch for the smoke that identified 
a forest fire.

The trip down the mountain the next day was somewhat easier, partly because 
we knew what to expect. We kept a lookout for Mr. Moose but, apparently, he had 
lost interest in us.

Later, when we saw the ranger, we had a few testy words for him and his idea 
of a “good” trail. I could swear I heard him chuckling as he walked away.

*paraphrase from poem by Robert Frost  1916

On Roads 
Less Traveled*
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Monday, 
January 28

Tuesday, 
January 29

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:15a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	 1:00p	 Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs –  

Blue Room
	 5:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 6:00p	 Clackamas Circle Potluck – DH/Kit

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
	10:00a	 Needlecraft – Blue Room
	12:00p	 Uke-De-Do's (Beginners) –  

Craft Room
	12:30p	 Canasta – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Uke-De-Do's (Intermediate & 

Advanced) – Craft Room
	 2:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Poker – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
	 7:00p	 Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

Saturday, 
January 26

Sunday, 
January 27

	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 2:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 4:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room

	 1:00p	 FACET – Conf Room
	 2:00p	 Music Jammers – DH/Kit

Activities 
Calendar
Activities 
Calendar

Wednesday, 
January 30

Thursday, 
January 31

Friday, 
February 1

Monday, 
February 4

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving –  

Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	10:00a	 Metaphysical Book Club –  

Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	12:00p	 Friends of Bill W. – Craft Room
	12:30p	 5 Handed Pinochle – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Mixed Bridge – Card Room
	 1:30p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Bingo – DH

All Day	News & Views Copy Deadline
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	 1:00p	 Woodburn Estates Community 

Chorus – Country Meadows 
Activity Room

	 4:30p	 Rules and Reg Committee –  
Conf Room

	 5:00p	 Poker – Card Room
	 5:45p	 Water Vollyball – Swimming Pool
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance – Aud

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Walking Club Bunco – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
	12:30p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Friday Bridge – Blue Room

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 St. Monica's Circle – DH/Kit
	10:15a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	 1:00p	 Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs –  

Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Music Makers – Aud/Kit
	 5:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 7:00p	 Golden Squares Square Dancing – 

Aud/Kit

Saturday, 
February 2

	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 2:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 4:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Chili Feed – Aud/DH/Kit

Sunday, 
February 3

	12:00p	 Super Bowl Party – Aud/DH/Kit

Tuesday, 
February 5

Wednesday, 
February 6

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
	10:00a	 Needlecraft – Blue Room
	12:00p	 Uke-De-Do's (Beginners) –  

Craft Room
	12:30p	 Canasta – Dining Hall Foyer
	12:30p	 Woodburn Garden Club –  

Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Uke-De-Do's (Intermediate & 

Advanced) – Craft Room
	 2:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Poker – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Card Making Class – Craft Room
	 6:00p	 Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
	 7:00p	 Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving –  

Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Men's Golf Club Monthly  

Meeting – DH
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	11:30a	 The Alice Lunch Group –  

Country Cottage Restaurant
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	12:00p	 Friends of Bill W. – Craft Room
	12:30p	 5 Handed Pinochle – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Library – Travel Office
	 1:00p	 Writing Group – Conf Room
	 1:30p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Bingo – DH

* Any change of date, time, activity, or place  
MUST be made with the office 503-982-1776.

Thursday, 
February 7

Friday, 
February 8

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	 1:00p	 Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs –  

Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Woodburn Estates Community  

Chorus – Country Meadows  
Activity Room

	 4:30p	 Rules Committee – Conf Room
	 5:00p	 Poker – Card Room
	 5:45p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance – Aud

All Day	News & Views Publication
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Walking Club Bunco – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
	12:30p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Friday Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 House Committee – Conf Room
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gormleyplumbing.com

For All Your Plumbing Needs

A Family Tradition Since 1908

Now Serving Woodburn
503.375.7620

Same and Next Day Service
24/7 Emergency Repairs

CCB #48494

www.WoodburnAreaHomes.com

1755 Mt. Hood Ave. #120
Woodburn, OR 97071

Ron Hind
Licensed 

Principal Broker

503.380.8946

Pat Soelberg
Licensed 
Broker

503.989.2263

Phil Scott
Licensed 
Broker

541.908.1243

Nicole Rodriguez
Licensed Broker
(Spanish/Filipino/

English)

907.957.0299

Lorrie Cox
Licensed 

Principal Broker

503.989.1986
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 


FACT 


            



1. Above Standard Quality Products and Service. 
2. Long Term Service and Stability with Proven Track Record. 
3. Lifetime Warranty High Wind Algae Resistant Shingles 

For a free estimate or consultation on your roof call  

503-984-0924 
RoofRite Services 

Licensed/Bonded/Insured 
CCB#156243  

Ad #1- 2colx3inch Color  
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1. Above Standard Quality Products and Service. 
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For a free estimate or consultation on your roof call  
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RoofRite Services 
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